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3:00 PM
Trailridge Oversight Committee

Minutes for 11/4/09
Location:  Conference Room A, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
     Suite 425

In attendance:  Council Members Holt, Johnson, Bishop; Steve Rohan, Office of General Counsel; Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office; Ebenezer Gujjarlapudi, Fred Forbes, Chris Pearson, Environmental and Compliance Department; Alberta Hipps; Paul Harden; Tom Ingram; Karen Stern; Juliette Williams.
Council Member Holt called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m. and announced that the purpose of the meeting was to get the Committee back on track and to get an update from the Administration on where we stand with the bid on design and where we go from here.

Ebenezer Gujjarlapudi, Director, Environmental & Compliance Department, announced that the RFP was going to be at PSEC (Professional Service Evaluation Committee) by next Tuesday.  If PSEC approved it, the RFP would then be advertised in the newspapers.  Environmental & Compliance would then evaluate the responses based on the criteria outlined in the RFP.  After reviewing and evaluating the responses, Environmental & Compliance would proceed to prioritize them as 1, 2 & 3 and then sent that recommendation back to PSEC.  Once PSEC approved, negotiations with the recommended contractor would follow on rates, fees and not-to-exceed factors.
Council Member Bishop questioned what the proposed timetable was, once the recommendations were out on the streets.  Mr. Gujjarlapudi responded that it would be mid-December before the proposed contract came back.

Council Member Johnson noted that if the proposed contract was back at City Hall by mid or late December, no one would be around.  Mr. Gujjarlapudi replied that by the time the proposed contract was back, his department would have to evaluate the documentation submitted and that process would not be completed until mid January.  PSEC would then raise their questions and we would proceed to move on from there.  Negotiations on the costs and scope would follow.

Council Member Bishop questioned Steve Rohan on the review process.  Specifically, what did he (Rohan) think of the thought of having someone from the (Oversight) Committee sit in on the review process as an observer?  Mr. Gujjarlapudi reminded the Committee that this point, we are talking about the design and permit only.

Council Member Holt asked if the proposed bid for design commit the design parameters to any particular portion of the (Trailridge) property.
Attorney Paul Harden noted that depending on where we are in litigation, we may have an answer as to who has a right to joining the landfill.  If the City has those rights, it may be the cheaper option; if someone else has those rights that could be the cheaper option.  He added that adding litigation support as part of the RFP was in the best interest of the City.  Council Member Holt said that he did not understand why litigation needed to be a part of the design of a landfill.  He said that he would encourage his fellow Council Members to meet with the Administration and with Mr. Rohan and the Office of General Counsel to get a better understanding of these issues.
Attorney Tom Ingram said that whoever the City hired as its design engineer needs be someone loyal to the City, someone who would be the City’s engineer.

Steve Rohan said that he was confident that the how the RFP was designed was done with the consultation and support of the Office of General Counsel.

Council Member Bishop said that because of the highly contentious nature of this whole issue and because we want to make sure that everyone understands what’s going on, defining the term legal may be important; we all need to be on the same page as to what we are asking for.  Mr. Gujjarlapudi said that we did not use the term legal but, rather, litigation support.
Council Member Holt reminded everyone that the purpose of the meeting was to bring everyone up to speed as to where we were with the issue, as appraised by the Administration and Office of General Counsel.  It was his feeling that Council Members should meet privately with the Administration and Office of General Counsel to better understand what the design proposal is.

Council Member Holt had one final question for Mr. Rohan and that was after PSEC made their recommendations does that come back to City Council for approval?  Mr. Rohan responded no; this was professional services authorized by PSEC and approved by the Mayor.  Council member Bishop added that from his professional experience, the system is a good one that works very well.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
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